
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Dear Parents/Carers 
 
I hope that you have had an enjoyable week.  
 
Thank you to all of you who came along to our parents’ evenings this week and to those of 
you who had a call with their child’s teacher.  We hope that you found your meeting to be 
informative and that you enjoyed looking at your child’s learning and progress within their 
books. If you were unable to attend your meeting for whatever reason, please contact your 
child’s class teacher after the holidays and they will be happy to schedule a meeting with 
you.  
 
Ties for our Year 5 and 6 pupils are an important part of our school uniform. Three years ago, 
our school council came up with the idea of our pupils in these year groups wearing ties as a 
sign that they were the oldest, most mature and most responsible children in our school. If 
you have a child in one of these year groups, can you please encourage them to wear their 
ties consistently. These do help our pupils to look even smarter as wearing the correct 
school uniform can lead to improved behaviour. If your child has lost their tie, new ties can 
be purchased from the school office (via Arbor, under trips) for £3.50. 
 
Over the holidays, I am sure that many of you will be travelling, visiting interesting places 
with your families or carrying out craft or cooking activities with your children. Please 
remember that if your child is in KS2, many of these would make great evidence for your 
child’s SAGE award book. Please send any evidence, such as a photo to 
enquiry@colmersfarm.excelsiormat.org (with your child’s name, class and a sentence 
explaining what the photo shows) or to your child’s class name e.g. 
5M@colmersfarm.excelsiormat.org. For more information about our SAGE award, please 
visit our school website. 
 
For the year so far, our school attendance is 92.8%. This is a 
little below the national average of 92.9%. Regular attendance  
is key to your child’s academic success and every day missed at  
school is a day of lost learning. Unless your child is ill (and  
as parents you know your children best), please send your child 
into school. Please remember that we would much rather see  
children for half a day than not at all. Let us see if we can get  
our attendance to be above national average and closer to our  
target of 96% by Easter. Thank you for your support with this.    
 
I hope that you have a wonderful half term with your families. We look forward to seeing 
everybody back safely in school on Monday 27th February.  
 
Mr Williams  
Headteacher 
 

WORLD BOOK DAY 
 

A small reminder of the events we have planned for World Book Day, 2nd March: 
 

• Children to come to school dressed up, preferably in something that represents 

them. 

• Children to bring in old books to swap for “new” books in school. 

• World Book Day meal in the school canteen. 

 

 

Do you have a safeguarding 
concern about a child? 

Contact:  
safeguarding@colmersfarm. 

excelsiormat.org 
 

Alternatively contact 
Birmingham City Council 

Children’s Trust on 0121 303 
1888 

 
Emergency out-of-hours 
number: 0121 675 4806 

 

 
What’s new on our website? 

 
 
 
 
 
Updated homework policy (policy 
section) 

Monday 27th February 
Children return to school 

 
Tuesday 28th February 

Year 6 Reading Workshop 
 

Thursday 2nd March 
World Book Day  

Book Swap 
Year 1 & Year 2 Parents 

Reading Morning 
EYFS/KS1 Parent homework 

meeting 
 

Friday 3rd March 
Community Coffee Morning 

 
Tuesday 7th March 

Year 6 Maths Workshop 
 

Thursday 9th March 
Year 2 Maths Workshop 

 
Friday 10th March 

Community Coffee Morning 
 

Friday 17th March 
Community Coffee Morning 
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Happy Birthday Messages 
 

For the next 2 weeks, we would like to wish a very happy birthday 
to: 
 
Jai-Jai  RL 5  Mahz  1K 6  
Isla-Rose 1K 6  Hazel  1W 6  
Oscar  2B 7  Jenson  2P 7  
Sophia  3F 8  Nevaeh 3J 8 
Cayleigh 4G 9  Tilly  4G 9  
Tyler  5M 10  Bobby  5M 10  
Sophie  6D 11 
Lance  6G 11 

Please follow us on 
Twitter! 

Our Twitter feed is where we 
celebrate the wonderful 
learning we see from our 

pupils everyday! 

@Colmers_FarmPS 

 
 
 

What would your child do if this happened to them?  
 
To stay safe online, what should you not post online? Be 
careful, there may be more than one answer.  
 

a. Your full name  

b. What you’ve had for dinner  

c. Where you live 

d. Which school you go to  

e. A cartoon image as a profile picture instead of 

a real photo.   

 
 
 
 This week’s answer = A,C and D. You should never post personal 

information online. You do not know who could be looking at your 
profile and they might be able to see your information. You should 
also always make sure you only ever add people or friends that you 
know in real life. 

 
Medical Appointments 

 
If your child has an appointment during school time, please provide the school with 
evidence of this appointment.  We would also ask that if your child has been in 
hospital during school time, you send in a copy of the discharge papers to school.  
These can all be emailed in to enquiry@colmersfarm.excelsiormat.org or shown to 
the school receptionist.  Thank you for your co-operation with this. 

 
Change to Calendar - Monday 27th February 

 
The school is now open on Monday 27th February and children will be expected in 
school on that day.  Apologies for any confusion caused. 
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This week’s whole school 

attendance has been a 

pleasing 93.9%. 

We are now halfway through 

the school year and with your 

help our whole school 

attendance can continue to 

rise. Thank you for your support. 

Don’t forget! The spring term is a 

brand-new opportunity for your child 

to earn their first attendance badge. 

For this term, attendance is measured 

from January to the Easter holidays, 

which is not what you can see on 

your child’s Arbor page. Arbor 

measures attendance from 

September. If you would like to know 

how your child’s attendance is for the 

spring term, please contact the office 

and a member of the team will be 

able to tell you. 

Our whole school attendance target 

remains at 96% and this year we are 

determined to reach it! 

Our current school attendance to 

date has slipped to 92.8% - let’s get 

this up to 96%! 

 

CLASS AWARDS: 

 
The class with the highest attendance in 

EYFS / KS1 and the winner of the Colmers 

Cat this week is: 

 
 

The class with the highest attendance in KS2 

and the winner of the Colmers Camel this 

week is: 

 

 

RL – 96.3% 

3F – 97% 

The Colmers Farm Attendance 

League Table, WEEK 2.  

 

 

 



 
 At Colmers Farm Primary School safeguarding children is of paramount importance. We have 4 

Designated Safeguarding Leads (DSLs) who can be contacted by parents should they have a 

safeguarding concern. If you have safeguarding concerns about a child, please email school using 

the following email address: safeguarding@colmersfarm.excelsiormat.org. Our 4 DSLs are: 

Safeguarding at Colmers Farm Primary School  
Please see the safeguarding page on our school website: 

Safeguarding - Colmers Farm (excelsiormat.org) 

https://www.colmersfarm.excelsiormat.org/our-school/safeguarding/


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

READ, READ, READ! 
Reading is a key skill which is so 

important to any child’s 
development at any age. Please 
try to listen to your child read at 
least once a day (for 10-15 mins 

ideally). It’s also great for children 
to listen to you reading aloud as 

well.  
 

As you know, our children in 
Years 1-6 have access to 

thousands of books online via 
myON. If you need help accessing 

this, please contact your child’s 
class teacher or the school office. 
 
 



 Class 

Name 

Number of 

Points 

1st 6G 497,837 

2nd 5T 240,302 

3rd 5M 167,449 

4th 4G 166,145 

5th 3F 125,198 

6th 4L  62,581 

7th 6D 50,019 

8th 3J 26,815 

 

Last week’s top scorers 

1st Timothy (4G) 136,639 

2nd Poppie (6G) 136,026 

3rd Oliver (6G) 103,912 

Highest score this year 

Timothy (4G) 230,226 

 Class 

Name 

Number of Points  

1st 6G 187,875,858 

2nd 5T 102,768,730 

3rd 4L 86,814,679 

4th 6D 34,267,662 

5th 4G 13,871,658 

6th 5M 7,350,644 

7th 2P 4,516,054 

8th 3F 2,313,545 

9th 2B 1,691,514 

10th 1K 1,533,760 

11th  1W 896,858 

12th 3J 303,508 

 

Last week’s top scorers 

1st Poppie (6G) 89,385,844 

2nd  Ryan (5T) 60,872,501 

3rd Kaiden (4L) 51,972,848 

Highest score this year 

Isabella (4L) 143,475,720 

 Class 

Name 

Number of 

Points  

1st 6G 16,018 

2nd 4L 10,666 

3rd 3F 10,542 

4th 5T 10,181 

5th 4G 8,097 

6th 2P 7,339 

7th 5M 5,553 

8th 2B 3,217 

9th 6D 2,249 

10th  3J 1,970 

 

Last week’s top scorers 

1st Ryan (5T) 5,450 

2nd Stefania (6G) 4,058 

3rd Poppie (6G) 3,800 

Highest score this year 

Khaleesi (3J) 10,100 



 
 
 
 
  

What should I do If I have any concerns about my child’s mental health?  
 

Please speak to your child’s class teacher or a member of our school’s pastoral team (Mrs Taylor, 
Miss Evans or Miss Storer). 



 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

At Colmers Farm Primary School, we place a high 
priority on our children wearing the correct school 

uniform. Please note that our children are not 
allowed to wear trainers in school unless this is short 

term with prior agreement. 
 

For details about our school uniform requirements, 
please see the uniform section on our school website.  

 
Thank you for your support with this. 

 

Rubery Community Swop Shop is a 
fabulous organisation which helps 

families by providing pre-loved 
school uniform, PE kit and footwear 

to them FOR FREE. Please visit 
www.ruberyswopshop.co.uk or 

ruberyswopshop@outlook.com for 
more information. 

 

Congratulations to all of our hot chocolate winners this week. They are: 
 
Manuel RT 
Jackson 1K 
Kade  2B 
Lorelei  3J 
Euan  4L 
Mianne 5T 
Logan F 6D 
Chad   6D 

Well done to: 
 
Finley  RG Aurora  RL Esmae  RT 
Hugo  1W Syeda  1K Skye  2B 
Freddie  2P Sean  3F Manisha 3J 
Robin  4G Evelyn  4L Sujaan  5M 
Ellie-Mae 5T Shajeena 6D Amy  6G 

This week’s house point results 

Farah Thompson Daley Ennis-Hill 

290 293 284 315 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Help for all families 
in Birmingham

Food 
& Energy

Youth 
Support

Domestic 
Abuse

Emergency 
Funding

Money & 
Debt Advice

Data & IT Under 5’s 
Support

School Uniforms 
& Clothing

Parenting Special Needs 
& Disabilities

Bereavement Housing Sexual 
Health

Mental 
Health

Play


